
 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 
 BRIGHT STAR SCHOOLS 

 A meeting of the Board of Directors at Bright Star Schools was held on  Monday, September 13th, 2021 
 via teleconference, pursuant to notice duly given. 

 In attendance via teleconference were Board Chair Andrew Murr and Board Members Andrew Wang, 
 Jennifer Cole, Larry Klein, Lois Levy, Louisa Wee, Dora Dome, George Leftwich, James McGrath, 

 Stephen Green, Marisol León, and Robin Elledge. 

 BSS staff in attendance via teleconference were Olivia Ray, Hrag Hamalian, Laura Gonzalez Reed, 
 Saman Bravo-Karimi, Genoveva Cortes, China Habte, Melissa Kaplan, Darryl Garris, Kaitlin Foe, Michael 

 Lance, and Leeann Yu. 

 General Session 

 1.  Call Meeting to Order + Introduction of Guests:  Meeting  called to order at 6:02p.m. by Board 
 Chair Andrew Murr. 

 ●  Gary Tasich, Hope Fang and Deniz Ilgan joined as guests of the meeting, as 
 representatives from the RKHS Development Project. 

 2.  Public Comment Period  (for items not on the agenda):  none made 

 3.  Presentation by Genoveva Cortes, Director, Alumni Support & College Success:  Genoveva 
 Cortes presented on the topic of Matriculation and College Enrollment Data 

 ●  Matriculation Rates  - Cortes shared preliminary data  on the matriculation rates of the 
 class of 2021 for all three high schools. She identified matriculation as enrolling at an 
 institution of higher education in the upcoming fall. She reviewed the percent of students 
 within each high school who attend community colleges, 4-year universities, career 
 technical education programs, and the percent of students not enrolled in an institution of 
 higher education and variables that impact matriculation data. 

 ●  Matriculation Over the Past 3 Years  - Cortes went  on to compare matriculation rates 
 over the past 3 years within each of our three high schools. She reviewed patterns over 
 the last three years within and across school matriculation rates and reasons for changes 
 in matriculation rates, including COVID-19, and graduation rates. 

 ●  College Enrollment Data for Class of 2019  - Cortes  shared about persistence rates, 
 identifying that the goal of our program is for all of our students to graduate with a 
 post-secondary degree. She also shared additional variables including gap 
 years/semesters among students, time off to work before returning to school. Cortes 
 provided the higher education enrollment data for Fall and Spring semesters for the Class 
 of 2019 over the last two years and the impact of COVID on our students and their 
 education. Cortes shared the supports the ASCS team is providing to those, and all, 
 students. Cortes then opened the floor for questions from Board Members, and 
 responded to questions about the data and matriculation/college enrollment at large. 

 600 S. La Faye�e Park Place, Los Angeles, CA 90057 
 (323) 954-9957  www.brightstarschools.org 

http://www.brightstarschools.org/







